
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 3/20/2017 2:16:21 PM
Subject: Draft Form Response to LT Gov emails

Dear ___,
Thank you for your email and for sharing your concerns with the Affordable Care Act (can call it Obamacare) and 
Planned Parenthood. I share your concerns and continue to share my opinion on these issues.
 
Dear ___,
Thank you for your email regarding our Roads and the Gas Tax. I oppose the Gas Tax because simply taking more 
money from the taxpayer without fundamentally changing how it is spent will not fix our roads. I firmly believe that 
our roads are not a funding issue, they are the result of how the funds have been directed.
 
Thoughts?
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
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